From: jtrobin@aol.com [mailto:jtrobin@aol.com] 

Sent: Friday, May 16, 2008 1:26 PM

To: Bruce Muschlitz; schwarz@scc-online.de; testing@ucausersgroup.org

Cc: christoph.brunner@utinnovation.com; ingo.rolle@vde.com; clemens.hoga@siemens.com; Clinardkay@aol.com; gs@tamarack.com; herb@sisconet.com; ralph@sisconet.com; jtrobin@aol.com

Subject: RE: IEC 61850 Maintenance -- AW: Version 1.4 of SCL schema: Proposal on Interoperable IED Documents

Bruce, I agree with your suggestions for the content and title of this document. Also, as you point out, we need to include key WG 10 editors and members, and coordinate with the TISSUES Group. Where necessary, new TISSUES can be created through the agreed upon procedures, so there are no conflicts with the IEC Standard process. As noted in earlier e-mails, the UCAIug does not write standards, rather we work to promote the IEC standards and assist our members in applying the standards to meet their needs. Thanks, Jack

PS: We need to assign people to the Task Force for this work. We need to take a first cut at an outline for the document and look into a schedule for completion. 

---------------------------------------------------------------

Sent: Fri, 16 May 2008 7:02 am

Subject: RE: IEC 61850 Maintenance -- AW: Version 1.4 of SCL schema

Jack:

I agree with you that the UCA IUG cannot be seen as a standards-setting group, but vendors and users need some guidance to ensure that we don’t have a huge divergence between products and needs.

By definition, this “Implementation Agreement” would diverge from the IEC standard for a variety of reasons (for example, the 61850-6 specifies Schema 1.0 whereas the vast majority of users and vendors use version 1.4).

 My suggestion is that we begin with a very high level summary of 61850 with particular emphasis on part 7-2 and its implications. Later sections would expose weaknesses in the standard. These include: too much flexibility, factual errors, service problems (example buffered report control), and typographical errors.

Other sections would propose solutions to these weaknesses, noting that many (all?) of these solutions already exist in the form of TISSSUEs.

Lastly, we should present a section on “best practices” which would include items such as “how design GOOSE publish/subscribe mechanism to tolerate a small number of missing messages”.

 The main problem with this approach is that it will contradict the existing IEC 61850 Edition 1 and will therefore be seen as the creation of a new standard “which is loosely based upon IEC 61850”.

 I propose that we write a document with a title such as “Draft Proposal for Highly Interoperable IEDs based upon IEC 61850 Standard” which clearly states that 61850 is the formal basis with some “add-on” items such as agreements on solved TISSUEs. We must ensure that key TC57 conveners and editors agree to the detailed document contents to avoid issues such as “we recommend that TISSUE xxx be implemented but then 61850 Ed2 implements the feature in a different manner”. If agreement cannot be reached, then that fact should be placed into the document to warn users/vendors that some aspects are not yet completely stable.

Please feel free to comment and disagree with my approach. Regards … Bruce Muschlitz (bruce@enernex.com)

